Faculty Senate Council    
December 7, 2011

Present:  Amer, Bacon, Bennett, Billingslea, Bravo, Curry, Davis-Sowers, Edelstein, Fedder, Hasen, Hight, Lu, Meyer, Newsom Kerr, Ostrov, Panich, Pellettieri, Popalisky, Ramon, Riley, Solomon, Sunwolf, Turkeltaub, Whittall,Woolley, Zanfagna, Zarghamee
Excused:  Kreitzberg, Numan, Racine, Shanmugam,
Absent:  Aoki, Cai, He, Li, Quatman, Yan
Invited Participants:  Amy Shachter, Associate Provost for Research and Faculty Affairs; Jeffrey Baerwald, S.J., Faculty Affairs Committee Chair; Ed Ryan, Assistant Vice Provost for Academic Affairs; Jane Curry, Governance Review Task Force Chair; Michael Engh, S.J., President; Dennis Jacobs, Provost    

· The meeting was opened at 3:30 p.m. by President Greenwalt.  
· The minutes of the November 7 meeting were approved by the majority present with three abstentions and no nay votes.
· The topic of faculty voting rights was deferred to a future meeting.  An additional issue to consider is service by faculty who have administrative positions.
· At the November meeting President Greenwalt asked for nominations or self-nominations to initially prepare the process for faculty to form a relationship with the Board of Trustees.  Two faculty have agreed to participate.  President Greenwalt is seeking additional nominations.
1.  HANDBOOK REVISIONS

Professor Shachter reported that the proposed changes in Faculty Handbook Section 3 were suggested after a one-year implementation of the Faculty Appointment Model.  She pointed out that some of the changes are meant to reflect current practices.  In the discussion that followed, it was noted that the revisions did not address the question of appeals for lecturers whose positions are not renewed. Professor Shachter said that a possible appeals procedure was  the subject of on-going discussions between the Faculty Affairs Committee and interested faculty, particularly the Lecturers Caucus.  She said that separating in the procedures the three renewal criteria – performance, persistent programmatic need, and availability of funds – might make it possible to develop an appeals process.  

A separate issue was brought up as a proposed addition to the Faculty Handbook:  to codify the practice of allowing a substitute for the department chair to write the context letter for faculty applying for tenure or promotion, in a manner allowed by other university/college documents.

The Council approved the changes with the stipulations that faculty would be notified that an appeals process for lecturers is continuing to be discussed, and to add wording regarding the department chair letter to reflect the possibility of a substitute when the chair is unable to provide a letter.  

Ten members of the Council present voted in favor of the revisions with 7 nay votes and 5 abstentions.  One vote of approval was received via email.
2.  GOVERNANCE REVIEW REPORT

Professor Curry provided background of the Task Force’s work and some of its findings.  President Greenwalt reported that the full report including a summary document of the recommendations in the report will be available to faculty and staff later this month.  An index of the recommendations will accompany the report as well.  These will be found at http://www.scu.edu/governance/facultysenate/index.cfm.  
3.  CONVERSATION WITH THE PRESIDENT AND PROVOST


President Engh reported that the process for the next ten-year plan is just beginning, and, at some point, staff and faculty will be asked for their input.  He said the new Admissions/Enrollment Management building is the last building from the old Master Plan.  Provost Jacobs reported that the task force review of classrooms and scheduling will probably have its report in January.  He reported also that the Evaluation of Teaching Task Force plans to have its report by the end of the academic year.
The final discussion was about honor codes.  Provost Jacobs noted that the School of Engineering and the Leavey School of Business graduate students have honor codes but there is no university-wide honor code.  He said it is important to have an at-large code and a clear process for adjudicating cases.
President Engh reported that the Board of Trustees is extending an invitation to the Council representatives to join them for lunch after its February 10, 2012 meeting.

Any documents distributed at this meeting are available by calling the Faculty Senate office at 408-554-5035.  Please refer to http://www.scu.edu/governance.cfm for additional information on the Faculty Senate and University committees.

